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41K plus snatch from a foreign national couple and police arrests 

suspect   
 

 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) at Henderson Police Station 
have arrested an 18-year-old male suspect for stealing $41,000.00 plus dollars from a 
foreign national in front of a shop before the Sun Valley cross road area on 19 December 
2021. 
  

Acting Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Guadalcanal Police, Superintendent John Foru 
says, “The incident happened on 18 December 2021 when a couple came in front of a shop 
and went out shopping.” 

  
PPC Foru says, “At the car park, the victim left his wife in the vehicle and went out shopping. 
It is alleged that the suspect came in and grabbed the victim’s bag and fled out towards the 
crossroad area.” 
  
Mr. Foru says, “There are other foreign currencies inside the bag with a mobile phone and 
two passports. Police managed to recover $6,700.00 plus dollars and label it as police 
exhibits for court.” 
  
He says, “The suspect has been charged for simple larceny, contrary to section 261 of the 
Penal Code Ch.26 and will appear before the Honiara Central Magistrates’ Court 
on 03 January 2022 for his mention while investigation into the matter is continuing.” 
 

//End// 

 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 

 

 

mailto:rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb
http://www.rsipf.gov.sb/
http://www.facebook.com/rsipf

